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New reporting rules requiring the �ling of Form 8992, U.S. Shareholder Calculation of
Global Intangible Low-Taxed Income, are also described in the proposed regulations.

Sep. 13, 2018

The Internal Revenue Service has issued proposed regulations concerning global
intangible low-taxed income under section 951A and related sections of the Internal
Revenue Code.

The Tax Cuts and Jobs Act (TCJA), passed in December 2017, made major changes to
the tax law, including adding new rules requiring the inclusion of global intangible
low-taxed income generated by controlled foreign corporations (CFCs).

Under the TCJA, a U.S. person that owns at least 10 percent of the value or voting
rights in one or more CFCs will be required to include its global intangible low-taxed
income as currently taxable income, regardless of whether any amount is distributed
to the shareholder. A U.S. person includes U.S. individuals, domestic corporations,
partnerships, trusts and estates.

New reporting rules requiring the �ling of Form 8992, U.S. Shareholder Calculation
of Global Intangible Low-Taxed Income, are also described in the proposed
regulations.

The new law applies to the �rst tax year of a CFC beginning after Dec. 31, 2017, and
the U.S. shareholder’s year with or within which that year ends, and all subsequent
tax years.

These proposed regulations do not include foreign tax credit computational rules
relating to global intangible low-taxed income, which will be addressed separately
in the future.
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Treasury and IRS welcome public comments on these proposed regulations. For
details on submitting comments, see the proposed regulations.

Updates on the implementation of the TCJA can be found on the Tax Reform page of
IRS.gov.

CPA Practice Advisor is registered with the National Association of State Boards of Accountancy
(NASBA) as a sponsor of continuing professional education on the National Registry of CPE
Sponsors.

© 2024 Firmworks, LLC. All rights reserved

Hello. It looks like you’re using an ad blocker that may prevent our website from
working properly. To receive the best experience possible, please make sure any blockers
are switched off and refresh the page.

If you have any questions or need help you can email us

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTgwOTEzLjk0ODcwNTkxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE4MDkxMy45NDg3MDU5MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE3MjA2ODQzJmVtYWlsaWQ9aXNhYWMub2Jhbm5vbkBjeWdudXMuY29tJnVzZXJpZD1pc2FhYy5vYmFubm9uQGN5Z251cy5jb20mZmw9JmV4dHJhPU11bHRpdmFyaWF0ZUlkPSYmJg==&&&128&&&https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/tax-reform
mailto:info@cpapracticeadvisor.com

